
 

 

TO: David Chanski, City Administrator/Clerk 
 

FROM: Josef Garcia, Police Sergeant 

 RE: Disc Golf Course Calls for Service 

DATE: February 7, 2023 
 

I am unfortunately unable to attend the February 8th Park Board Meeting in my role as 
an ex officio member.  After reviewing the February City Council Meeting, I anticipate 
public safety related questions relating to the Disc Golf Course.  I have conducted a 
review of our records management system and have compiled the following information: 

 

There have been nine (9) calls for police service relating to the Disc Golf Course 
between 2015 and February 7, 2023. 

 

a. Two (2) calls for service involved driving conduct on Green Scene Drive 

i. One (1) call involved the 2022 tournament – an anonymous 
message left about driving conduct and alcohol consumption that 
was not received until 90 minutes later. 

b. One (1) call for an ATV on the course. 

c. One (1) incident involved a male sleeping in a vehicle in the parking lot after 
hours. 

d. One (1) incident involved a call of fire, which were found to be controlled 
burns. 

e. One (1) incident involved a vehicle parked for an extended time. 

f. Two (2) calls involved items found on the. 

g. One (1) incident involved a lost pedestrian that was given a ride to the 
course. 

Most calls for service were officer initiated, but police response time for the most recent 
call for service was 4 minutes.  

 

Do not hesitate to contact me with any questions.   

 


